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Roselle Necklace Therapy 
 

Organ Cleanse 
 
Roselle is used in combination with creative visualization to metabolize negative-emotion 
residues that may be contributing to a disharmonious condition in an organ or other localized 
area of the body. 
 
Therapy Tool 
One solid necklace of Roselle spheres (8 mm, 10 mm, or 12 mm) 
 
Indications 
When you suspect that a physical condition is being caused or exacerbated by the residual 
disharmony left by negative emotions. Since nearly all physical ailments are involved with 
residues of negative emotions, this technique can be helpful in a wide variety of situations 
involving physical distress. It is particularly beneficial for conditions that affect organs or other 
localized areas of the body. 
 
Effects 
Positive and negative emotions affect us in profoundly different ways. A positive emotion 
brings harmony, synchrony, and a general upliftment to our physical and inner aspects. In 
contrast, when a negative emotion is felt or expressed, discord is initiated and dissonance 
manifests. Sometimes in the quest for harmony, the destructive force of dissonance can be 
useful; for example, there are times when only dissonance can break the hold of an undesirable 
pattern. However, unless such dissonance is used in a therapeutic way and can be followed by a 
positive emotion, it can create additional havoc, and any therapeutic value will be lost. 
 
The dissonance left behind by a negative emotion manifests in various ways in your physical 
and inner dimensions. In your emotional aspect, this dissonance manifests as energetic 
deposits that resemble black flakes. These flakes are like charred, burnt paper. A healthy 
emotional aspect can cleanse and metabolize these negative residues. However, if you have 
accumulated more black flakes than you can metabolize, the flakes start to collect in pockets in 
your emotional aspect. These accumulations burden your emotions, and the areas of your 
physical body that correspond to these pockets become stressed. As the black flakes pile up, 
the stress increases, and disease can manifest. 
 
Whenever a physical organ is ill, at least part of the illness or its cause is probably the direct 
result of residues of negative emotional energies. This Roselle technique helps dissolve the 
negative-emotion residues associated with a diseased organ or area. Thus, it helps lift the 
energetic burden from a distressed organ or area and reduces or eliminates the emotional 
cause of the area's condition. 
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By itself, this technique is not enough to resolve a physical illness. Therefore, it should be 
performed in conjunction with other types of treatment. 
 
Procedure 
1. Place a Roselle necklace in a pile directly on your skin over the affected organ or area. 
 
2. Imagine that the Roselle becomes ablaze with pure white flames. Picture these flames as 

being made of pure spiritual energy. 
 
3. Now visualize the flames widening several inches past the perimeter of the area and then 

leaping into the air until they are about 18 inches high. 
 
4. Picture the healing flames burning away any black residues of negative emotions associated 

with the distressed organ or area. 
 
Time Guidelines 
Perform this technique for at least 10 minutes and for as long and as often as you like. 


